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MEMORANDUM
Rice Creek Watershed District  
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Date: May 1, 2024 
To:  RCWD Board of Managers
From:  Patrick Hughes, Regulatory Manager
Subject: 2024 Rule Revision and Regulatory Program Update

Introduction
The agenda item is an update on the 2024 rule revision and regulatory program efforts.  The work to 
date includes review of potential rule modifications and an assessment of the current permit
administrative procedures.

Background
At the March Workshop, staff and engineer gave a presentation summarizing the goals of rule revision, 
the successes of the 2020 rule revision effort, the 2024 rule revision priorities, a sample of the 
anticipated rule considerations, and the proposed timeline for implementation.  Further, at the March 
27th board meeting, the Board of Managers approved the task order from HEI for rule revision 
assistance.  Since March, staff have met twice with HEI and Smith Partners to review the list of potential 
rule modifications and started drafting rule language.  Additionally, staff provided an email to our public 
partners seeking input on topics/considerations they’d like us to explore during the 2024 rulemaking 
effort.  This “comment period” began on April 15th and will close on May 15th. 

Staff have also begun an assessment of the current permit administrative procedures that exist under 
Rule K (Enforcement), various Board Resolutions, guidance documents, and otherwise.   A fundamental 
focus of the regulatory program is to work with permit holders to achieve compliance with their 
approved plan and have their permit closed within the permit term.  The purpose of revisiting the 
administrative procedures is to improve our practices, provide clarity to the permittee, provide equity in 
the program, and efficiently achieve compliance for permit closure.  Any program modifications will be 
timed consistently with the rule revision for a January 1, 2025 implementation.

Staff will provide a quick presentation regarding the above topics and solicit board feedback on 
adjustments to administrative practices. 

Staff Recommendation
Staff recommend continued support from the Board of Managers for the rule revision and program 
update efforts.
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